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As I embark on my first ECI Tournament I realize two things, 1) I am the youngest player 
in the field, and 2) I will probably be mercilessly ridiculed for being the rookie this year. 
My response to this... Bring It On! Marc has been telling me tales of the ECI and the 
shenanigans that go along with the whole weekend since I began my freshman year at 
Endicott back in '06. Now being able to play in the tournament I could not be more 
excited, not to mention my golf game has been fairly solid so far this season. I have 
recently joined Elmcrest Country Club in East Longmeadow, MA, and have been getting 
on the course at least 4 days a week. I also had the opportunity to play in the CT Match 
Play event two weekends ago and had the pleasure of meeting the other co-chairman of 
the tournament John Dailey. Although I lost the match, the competition was great and I 
look forward to seeing how we will match up against each other this weekend. 
 
As far as Sunday goes, it is my feeling that if I can keep the ball in the short stuff, and 
have decent iron play throughout the day, the rookie may have a shot at winning this 
thing. Look forward to seeing/meeting you all on Saturday. 
 
Jerry 
 
 


